
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF STOCKBRIDGE 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, pursuant to Municipal Home Rule there has been 

presented to the Town Board of the Town of Stockbridge, New York, at a regular meeting 

thereof held on February 3, 2020, proposed Local Law No. B-2020, titled, “A Local Law to 

Amend the Town of Stockbridge Land Use Law with Respect to Solar Energy Installations.” The 

full text of said Local Law is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office at the Municipal Building 

located at 5314 North Main Street, Munnsville in the Town of Stockbridge for inspection by all 

interested persons. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that this local law is intended to promote the effective 

and efficient use of solar energy systems; establish provisions for the placement, design, 

construction, operation and removal of such systems in order to uphold the public health, safety 

and welfare; and to ensure that such systems will not have a significant adverse impact on the 

aesthetic qualities and character of the Town. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that on February 3, 2020, the Town Board determined 

that this proposed legislation is a Type I action for purposes of State Environmental Quality 

Review Act and a negative declaration was adopted at that time. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on the 

proposed Local Law at the Town of Stockbridge Municipal Building located at 5314 North Main 

Street, Munnsville in the Town of Stockbridge on March 2, 2020, at 7:45 p.m., or as soon 

thereafter as the matter can be heard, at which time all persons interested will be heard. 

February 3, 2020 

Cami Kiehn 

Town Clerk 

Town of Stockbridge 
 


